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The Japan Maritime Self-Defense Force (JMSDF) 

Vice Chief of Staff, Vice Adm. Yutaka Murakawa, 

visited with the Commander, Navy Installations 

Command (CNIC), Vice Adm. Dixon Smith, on Sept. 

17 for a review of U.S. Navy fleet and family support 

programs. 

Murakawa spent time touring the child development 

center at Joint Base Anacostia-Bolling, in 

Washington, D.C., prior to being hosted by Smith at 

the Washington Navy Yard for the review. 

According to Rick Kozlowski, director, Fleet and 

Family Readiness for Navy Installations Command, 

the JMSDF wants to explore establishing a fleet and 

family support organization. The review with CNIC 

was to provide a better understanding of how the 

U.S. Navy programs work. 

"In particular, the Ombudsman program was discussed at length. That program has proven to be an asset 

for the U.S. Navy in improving communication between the command and Sailors' families," said 

Kozlowski. "When Sailors know their families have someone at home looking out for them they are able to 

be more focused on the mission."  

 

150917-N-BW872-008 -- Japanese Vice Chief of Naval 
Operations, Vice Adm. Yutaka Murakawa and Commander, Navy 
Installations Command (CNIC), Vice Adm. Dixon Smith shake 
hands in front of CNIC headquarters at the Washington Navy 
Yard in Washington, D.C., Sept. 17. (U.S. Navy Photo by Sandra 
Niedzwiecki) 


